
 

April 5th, 2022 Meeting 

 

Call to order       Jody Halley 

● Meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM.     

Approval of Minutes                                         Lori Toth 

● Meeting notes from the March 2022 meeting are posted on the SMP website.  Meeting minutes 
were approved and seconded. 

President’s Report      Jody Halley 

●  Thank you to the scholarship committee for their time last month reading the SMP 

scholarship applications.  

● Winding down this school year there are still things going on with SMP. Concessions are 

open for Lacrosse games and Track meetings. We need volunteers to help staff the 

concessions. SMP asks all students and families to volunteer 8 hours during the year at 

our events. Most have NOT fulfilled that 8 hours. Solon is hosting a Track Invitational on 

May 6th we will need volunteers. 

● Plans are being made for Band Camp, an email will be sent out by the district in the next 

few days and if you can believe it Band Bash. We are also looking for committee 

members for Tag Day. 

Vice President of Purchasing     Hope Gloger 
● There are plenty of opportunities for volunteers with Track and Lacrosse starting their seasons. 

 
Vice President of Communication    Emily Johnson 

● No Report 

Vice President Fundraising     Carol Olszewsksi and Kathy 
Shaughnessy 

● One basket has not been claimed from the February fundraiser.   
 
 



 

Treasurer’s Report      Michelle Williams 

● Fundraising was great this year. We are looking good for all expenses to finish out this year. 
● Weebly license expired. To get a good discount we pay for a 2 year subscription, so that line 

item will be over budget for this year.  
● If you plan to request a check for payment, please do so ASAP. 

Band Representative      Debbie Klein 

● No report 
 

Orchestra Representative     Gloria Liu 
● No report 

 
Choir Representative                                               Dana Lewis  

● Mr. Lewis is getting ready for Spring Concert. 
● He would like to request funds for senior choir awards. Jody will reach out to him for more 

information. 
 

Starlette Representative      Ali Krueger 
● No report  

 
Director Reports 

Orchard  
a. Band     Trent Siebert 

- Ice Cream Social will be June 1st.  Jody will reach out to Cari Mineard to 
obtain information and see what this will look like. 

b. Choir     Heather Kleman 
-No report 

c.  Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 
          - All is going well 
Middle School   

a. Choir     Stephanie Bettinger 
               -No report 

d. Band     Rob Luce 
- April 26th is next concert 

 
       e.   Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 

-  All is going well 
High School   

e. Starlettes    Kelly Wilson 
i. No report 

f. Choir     Gary Lewis  
i. No report 

g. Band     Mark Mauldin 
i. Looking at numbers for 2022-2023 Starlettes and Band are around 305 

kids.  
 



ii. The final concert will be April 27th. This will be a send off to the Seniors. 
Gifts are going to be for Seniors only this year. Sophomores will get 
varsity letters or a pin if the student already has the letter from another 
sport or academics.  

 
❖ Orchestra    Gerry MacDougall 

iii. No report 
     
Committee Reports: 
 
Band Bash will be September 10, 2022 
Tag Day will be September 24, 2022 
 
Old Business  
Nominating Committee: Lori Toth, Dana Lewis, Debbie Klein, Alisa Walsh, Gloria Lu.  
Proposed Slate of Officers was voted on for the 2022-2023 school year: 
President-   Carol Olszewski 
VP of Purchasing-  Co-chairs   Debra Brandt and Leslie Perlberg 
VP of Communications- Beth Roseman 
VP of Fundraising- Christa Bomeli 
Treasurer- Nitin Joshi 
Asst. Treasurer- Sharon Mitchell 
Band Rep- Debbie Klein 
Choir Rep- Dana Lewis 
Orchestra Rep- Gloria Lu 
Recording Secretary- Lori Toth 
Starlette - TBD 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:36pm 
Next meeting is May  2nd, 2022 at 7:00pm 
 


